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 The Role of the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG)
The Summit Process has given new energy to hemispheric relations, has revitalized the Inter-American agenda and has recognized the importance of the Inter-American and international organizations, such as the members of the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG), as crucial actors for the promotion of solidarity and collective action committed to a better future for the Americas.

As a result of the Third Summit of the Americas, the role of the partner institutions of the Summit process – Organization of American States (OAS), Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean (ECLAC), Inter-American Development Bank (IDB), Pan-American Health Organization (PAHO) and the World Bank- has become more relevant. The Quebec City Plan of Action underscored the need for coordination in the Inter-American system and welcomed the engagement of international organizations in all stages of the Summit of the Americas process. 

In follow up to this mandate, the aforementioned institutions signed, in June of 2001, a Letter of Understanding, which created the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG). The Group’s objective is to increase coordination in the implementation and the follow up to Summit mandates. Shortly, thereafter, the Group invited the Inter-American Institute for Cooperation on Agriculture (IICA), the Andean Corporation for Development (CAF), the Caribbean Development Bank (CDB) and the Central American Bank for Economic Integration (BCIE) to participate in their activities.

This group of institutions has offered continuous technical support to countries, recognizing the importance given to the Summit process, in defining the inter-American and multilateral agendas and priorities of the region.

In the preparatory activities for the Special Summit of the Americas, that took place on January 12-13, 2004, in Monterrey, Nuevo Leon, Mexico, the participation of the institutions was fundamental. The institutions were present during the negotiations and provided, as requested, technical support to Governments on different subjects that formed part of the debate. During the Special Summit, the Heads of State and Government consulted the heads of the institutions in their respective areas of specialization. This active interaction and exchange demonstrates the commitment of the institutions to the Summits of the Americas, as well as recognition from countries of the contributions that these organizations can make to fulfill the objectives established in the Summits Declarations and Plans of Action.

In 2004, the International Organization for Migrations (IOM) and the International Labor Organization (ILO) requested their participation in the Joint Summit Working Group activities. The coordination of efforts in support of the follow up and implementation of Summits of the Americas mandates represents a great challenge for the Joint Summit Working Group. The members of the JSWG have committed themselves to achieve greater presence of Summit mandates in their own agendas and in their technical and financial cooperation initiatives. 

In the past three years, the JSWG presented hemispheric reports that included the activities undertaken by the institutions in the 18 themes of the Quebec City Plan of Action. The Group will also present a report to the IV Summit of the Americas that will take place in Mar del Plata, Argentina, in November 2005.
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